Talk about challenges CD committee is having with giving feedback to OHA:
 
I wanted to just start by saying that this workgroup was started after discussion and consultation with both OHA and CLHO. It was started to address the need for open lines of communication between LPHAs and OHA during COVID.
 
In November of 2020, a weekly CLHO-CD COVID specific workgroup was formalized with members of CLHO-CD and some additional COVID-specific staff selected by CLHO-CD committee counties. County members understood the focus of the workgroup to be discussions for big picture operational changes prior to implementation, the impact of the COVID response at the local level and a place to review updates to the investigative guidelines prior to implementation.
 
Over the last 6 months, workgroup members have felt that the objectives have not been met. There has been frustration at the lack of meaningful items brought to the group, duplication between calls, inability to routinely review the IGs before they are released and unrealistic timelines for feedback.
 
The county workgroup members sent a letter to Jocelyn, Paul and Collette on June 2nd to express these concerns and offer recommendations for the workgroup to move forward. Those recommendations included: having a clear delineation between agenda items for the CLHO-CD COVID workgroup versus other meetings with OHA throughout the week, having agenda items that meet the purpose of the workgroup and consider that county decisionmakers for COVID are in attendance and brining OHA decisionmakers to workgroup meetings to ensure robust discussion and movement.
 
On June 10, OHA responded to the workgroup with a letter and Wendy and I, along with Jocelyn, had a meeting with OHA last Friday to discuss next steps. It was decided to continue the workgroup with a CLHO-CD meeting scheduled the second to last Friday of each month specific to COVID. We are looking at scheduling a meeting the first week of July to inform the July 6 IG and discuss reopening so that key OHA staff can be in attendance to discuss expectations for the workgroup moving forward. The workgroup will then shift to the second to last Friday of the month.
 
We wanted to ask you all if you have concerns about moving from a weekly meeting to a once a month COVID collaboration meeting and any other recommendations you have for us moving forward.
 
Also wanted to say that if your county is not currently involved in the CLHO-CD COVID workgroup but would like to be, please reach out.
 
 
Thank you,
 
Kathleen
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